2008 Student Liaison Report

Samir Hanna

Communication is the keystone to our continued successful growth here at Oakland University.  The Board of Trustees and administration have demonstrated that through their continued work to maintain open lines of communication with student leadership and the student body at large.  Although as a university, we have had many challenges this year; we have been able to overcome them through such open lines of communication.  
Last summer, there was uncertainty concerning the delayed payment to the University and the Board was forced to increase tuition.  However, the Board maintained their commitment to students and requested discussion and student involvement on any rebated funds.  In addition, students, led by Student Congress, took an active role and lobbied in Lansing on several different occasions.  They participated in rallies and protests, and had meetings with individual legislators.  I truly appreciated experiencing first hand how the Board members, administration, and students worked together to ensure that we would receive the funds.

When the university received the $4.8 million deferred payment the Board, Administration, Student Liaisons, and Student Congress leadership all worked together and formed a mutually agreeable plan. The refund that the Board approved will help students during this difficult economic period.  Furthermore, the on-campus improvements are academic as well as social investments, which will benefit our current students and students for years to come. We all should be proud of this initiative.  Moreover, we should be proud of the manner in which it was achieved, through open communication and cooperation within our Oakland University community.
This past fall Oakland University reached a new milestone while at the same time setting a new record.  We concluded our 50th anniversary celebration and reached the 18,000-student mark for the first time in our history.  As we reach new milestones and continue to grow, it is especially important that we actively work to retain the sense of community that we have built.  This past Board of Trustees Luncheon is just one example of the unique opportunities that students have to interact with members of the administration and the Board of Trustees on a personal level.  Following the luncheon, several students told me how impressed they were with the Board members and administrators devotion to Oakland University, students, and the Oakland University community as a whole.  As students, we are encouraged and appreciative when we realize Board members and administrators share our passion for Oakland University.  
As I conclude my first year as Student Liaison, I would like to thank the Board members and administrators for their continued passion for our Oakland University.  As we go into the future, it is vital that we maintain our focus on communication and a high quality education that enriches our students and builds our community. 
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Aaron Kochenderfer


Distinguished Board Members, Administrators, Faculty, Staff and Students of Oakland University, we feel very fortunate to be able to represent Oakland’s students and are thankful for this entire experience.  We also appreciate your hard work and commitment to make an outstanding Oakland experience for the students.  The encouragement and guidance we received from you gave us a great understanding for issues concerning students and made this a very rewarding experience. 

Since May of last year, this university continued to make accomplishments and build upon excitement amongst the student body. After announcing the creation of the medical school from our historical partnership with Beaumont Hospitals, we have made noteworthy steps toward the first entering class in 2010. Students seem to have taken notice to the school’s significance for the university and also the needed boost for the region’s economy. Also, a record high for total enrollment of approximately 18,000 students certainly reflects the excitement surrounding Oakland in the community and the lively student environment across campus. The addition of new majors and programs, large contributions by our student organizations, and various achievements by Oakland students has marked our 50th anniversary as a successful year.

We also look forward to the reimbursement distribution that was passed a few weeks ago. It will benefit the student body in numerous ways, both for current students and for the future Oakland students. For example, prospective students will take notice of the renovated labs as they go on campus tours, a larger number of students will use the expansive opportunities which Career Services offer, and additional space in the Center for Student Activities will accommodate our growing student involvement. All of these improvements put together will enhance student experiences at Oakland and assist them after graduation. We are a glad to be a part of this reimbursement. 

However, Michigan’s economy is still struggling which will certainly effect tuition rates for the student body. It is important for students to be aware of this; it is also important that students are proactive and advocate for Oakland and higher education. We can continue to lobby for OU in Lansing and help our annual funding. Still, we impressively continue to offer students an outstanding education and give them the skills needed to succeed. The Board and the Administration has done superb work in maintaining our goals and working in the best interests of its students.

We appreciate all of your encouragement and assistance. We would like to thank you for making this a great experience at OU!  

